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Office of Revisor of Statutes, Jason Long 

MEMORANDUM 

To:  Chairperson Thompson 

  Members of the Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

From:  The Office of Revisor of Statutes 

Date:  March 11, 2024 

Subject: HB 2783 – Prohibiting government regulation of the use or sale of motor 

vehicles based on fuel source. 

 

House Bill No. 2783 (HB 2783) would create new state law to prohibit the state, cities 

and counties from regulating or restricting the use or sale of motor vehicles based on the energy 

source used to power such vehicles. 

Under HB 2783, no state agency or any city or county could regulate or restrict motor 

vehicle use or sales based on the energy source used to power such vehicles. A state agency, city 

or county could still adopt policies and procedures for the purchase and use of motor vehicles by 

such agency or municipality that could be based on the energy source of the vehicle. 

HB 2783 passed in the House on a final action vote of 89-30. 

If enacted, HB 2783 would become effective on July 1, 2024. 


